## 11<sup>th</sup> of September 2025

## The Appointment of the New Principal

Dear Parents and Guardians,

I am delighted to announce that the Board of Management has ratified the appointment of Mr Cillian O'Riordan as the new Principal of Mount Carmel Secondary School. Cillian is currently Principal of St Laurence's Secondary school in Loughlinstown.

We welcome Cillian to our school community and wish him every success in his new role.

The Board would like to sincerely thank the Deputy, Ms Fiona Cunningham, for taking on the role of Acting Principal. She will continue in this position until Cillian is free to join us in Mount Carmel.

Kind Regards,

Mr Brian Flannery Chair of the BoM